
Minutes of a Members’ meeting of the 

Focus Group Camera Club 

May 10, 2016 

 

 A duly called and constituted members’ meeting of the Focus Group Camera Club was held on May 10, 

2016, beginning at 7:30 p.m., at River Road Presbyterian Church, Richmond, Virginia. 

 

The President opened the meeting, made announcements, welcomed guests, and called the Club’s 

Annual Meeting to order. 

 

As chair of the Club’s Nominating Committee, the Past President presented a slate of officer/directors 

for the 2016-17 season, as follows: 

 

Stephen Retherford, President 

Richard Schieken, Vice President 

Durwood Felton, Secretary 

Gilpin Brown, Treasurer 

Cindy Krumbein, former President 

 

 Upon motion duly made and seconded, the described slate of officer/directors was elected by the 

members.  

 

The Treasurer next presented the Club’s annual budget for fiscal year 2016-17.  The budget reflected 

income and assets of $5,386.00, and expenses of $1,900.00 for the period. Upon motion duly made and 

seconded, the budget was approved as presented. 

 

The Vice President next introduced the program for the meeting, consisting of extended round table 

presentations and discussions by 11 members of the club.  The program was interesting and well received by the 

members. 

 

The President next presented “Show and Tell” in which members had opportunities to share recent items 

of photographic interest with others. 

 

 The President next reported on the schedule for member participation in the upcoming June photography 

exhibit in the Gallery at SunTrust Bank (main office downtown), and encouraged members to participate. 

 

 The Past President next described several possible exhibit spaces which are under Board consideration 

for 2016-17, and indicated that a schedule and list of exhibit locations would be finalized in the near future. 

 

And nothing further remaining to be done, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

      Respectfully submitted 

      Durwood Felton, Secretary 


